MICHELLE LUJAN GRISHAM JamEs C. KENNEY
GOVERNOR CABINET SECRETARY

August 4, 2022

RE: APPROVAL WITH MODIFICATIONS
SITE TREATMENT PLAN, FISCAL YEAR 2021 ANNUAL UPDATE AND PROPOSED REV. 32.0, FEDERAL
FACILITY COMPLIANCE ORDER, OCTOBER 4, 1995
LOS ALAMOS NATIONAL LABORATORY

Dear Commentor:

On August 4, 2022, the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) took a final action to on the Site
Treatment Plan, Fiscal Year 2021 Annual Update and Proposed Revision 32.0, Federal Facility Compliance
Order, October 4, 1995 (STP Annual Update), dated March 24, 2022, and referenced by N3B-2022-0013.
The Annual Update was submitted by the United States Department of Energy (DOE), Newport News
Nuclear BWXT-Los Alamos, LLC (N3B), and Triad National Security, LLC (Triad) (Collectively, the
Respondents)

On May 26, 2022, NMED issued a public notice of Intent to Approve the Annual Update. The 30-day public
comment period ended on June 25, 2022. NMED received comments from several members of public.
NMED considered the comments received during the public comment period before making a final
decision. NMED made modifications to the Annual Update based on comments received and is approving
the Annual Update with modifications.

The public comments and NMED responses are provide in the attached STP Comment Matrix. The
Modified Annual Update is available on NMED’s website https://www.env.nm.gov/hazardous-waste/lanl-
ffco-stp/.

Please contact Neelam Dhawan at 55- 690-5469 or at neelam.dhawan@state.nm.us if you have any
questions.

Sincerely,

Rick Shean
Chief
Hazardous Waste Bureau
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